

## Springmoor Grange School Newsletter Volume 35 – Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> June 2025

## PD Day - School Closed - Friday 27th June

Please remember that Nursery and School are closed tomorrow for a Professional Development day.

#### SpringFest 2025 – what a success!

What a day! I think we are still on Cloud 9 from yesterday. It was a delight to watch all of the children smile and laugh having fun but most of all, see the whole of Team SGS spending time together. A huge thank you to all of our stall holders - so many to list on here but please see our school social media page for tags. Another thank you to those parents who ran stalls and activities - we would love to see this engagement grow and grow. We can't believe that the whole event raised just over £2000, this will help the school immensely - thank you to you all for your generosity. We hope that yesterday has inspired you to try something new, look after your wellbeing with some lovely treats but also brought us together. We're already planning SpringFest 2026 and also some other exciting events during the next academic year.

#### **Paris Raffle**

A huge thank you to everyone who supported our Paris 2026 raffle at SpringFest by purchasing tickets and also to the local businesses, companies, and individuals who generously donated prizes. We are delighted to share that we raised £480 through ticket sales, along with an additional £100 donation from Mark Solan, bringing our total to £580. This is a fantastic start to our fundraising journey as we work towards providing hoodies and hats for the children attending the Paris trip. Watch out for more fundraising events coming soon as we continue to raise money and build excitement for this memorable experience.



#### **Nursery Sports Day**

Our Nursery Sports Day on Tuesday was a fantastic success, filled with lots of excitement and plenty of smiles! All of the children tried their very best as they took part in a variety of fun activities, including pushing wheelbarrows, crawling through bridges, and throwing beanbags into hoops. Thank you to everyone who came along to support- the children were so excited to show off their skills. We are incredibly proud of all our Nursery children for their enthusiasm, determination and fantastic teamwork. Well done, everyone!

#### Spennymoor Gala 2025 - Saturday 5th July.

Children and their families are once again invited to join our Gala Parade to celebrate our first year as Springmoor Grange School! Fancy dress based on this year's 'boogie wonderland' theme is not compulsory, but strongly encouraged! The parade will meet on Barnfield Road and walk to Jubilee Park, where there are lots of exciting things happening! Keep your eyes peeled for confirmation of a meeting time over the coming weeks. Let's make this the grooviest parade yet!

## **Weekly Class Charts Top Scorers**

Reception	Sophie H	Year 4	Dylan F
Year 1	Ty D	Year 5	Lily R
Year 2	Arthur R	Year 6	Jake E
Year 3	Brooklyn B		

### **Uniform**

Early Years (Nursery and Reception)	Purple Sweatshirt or Cardigan	
	Yellow Polo Shirt	
	Black/Grey Joggers (Nursery Only)	
	Grey Trousers/Skirt/Pinafore	
	Purple Checked Summer Dresses	
	Trainers (Nursery) and Black Shoes (Reception)	
Years 1, 2, 3 and 4	Purple Sweatshirt or Cardigan	
	White Polo Shirt	
	Grey Trousers/Skirt/Pinafore	
	Purple Checked Summer Dresses	
	Black Shoes	
Years 5 and 6	Purple V Neck Jumper or Cardigan	
	White Cotton Shirt	
	School Tie	
	Grey Trousers/Skirt/Pinafore	
	Purple Checked Summer Dresses	
	Black Shoes	

If you wish to purchase the logo on the uniform, it can be purchased using the following link: Springmoor Grange School – C & A Embroidery and Print (caembroidery.co.uk)

Orders must be place by the end of July if you wish to have them in time for September.

## **Attendance and Punctuality**

Overall attendance for the week is 94.0% and the Year Group with the highest attendance is Year 2 with 98.3%. The overall school attendance for the academic year is 94.6% for the whole school and 95.3% for children in Reception to Year 6.

The Primary starts at 8:30am, with the gates opening from 8:20am. Please ensure that your child is at school on time so that they do not miss out on any learning. This week, we have had 55 late minutes and lost learning time.



## **Dates for the Diary**

Friday 27 <sup>th</sup> June	Closed – PD Day	
Sunday 29 <sup>th</sup> June – Wednesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> July	Year 6 Residential	
Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> July	2pm – Y1/2 Parent/Carer Afternoon – DT Workshop	
Thursday 3 <sup>rd</sup> July	9am – Y1/2 Sports Day	
Thursday 3 <sup>rd</sup> July	1:30pm – Reception Sports Day	
Saturday 5 <sup>th</sup> July	Spennymoor Gala	
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> July	9am – Y3/4 Sports Day	
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> July	1:30pm – Y5/6 Sports Day	
Wednesday 16 <sup>th</sup> July	10am and 2pm – Nursery Graduation	
Thursday 17 <sup>th</sup> July	9am – Year 6 Celebration and Leaving Assembly	
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> July	2pm – Year 6 Guard of Honour	
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> July	Close for Summer Break	
Wednesday 3 <sup>rd</sup> September	Open for New School Year	



# Eagle Class Newsletter



We have had a lovely week in Eagle class.

Here are some of the things that we have been doing.



The Year 6s in Science have been learning about Light.
We have set up an experiment in order to see how light bounces off mirrors.

In French, we have been learning about vocabulary linked to holidays. Here are some of the phrases we have been learning about relating to the beach.







We have developed a bit of hobby during the last few weeks of drawing Manga. Here are some of our fantastic pieces of Manga art.

The Year 5s have enjoyed looking at newspapers in English. We have found the features and then structured them into the correct order.







Finally, we have enjoyed playing some EPIC games of rounders! Great sportsmanship was displayed by all, as well as some fantastic bowling, batting and catching skills: